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CALL COMMITTEE UPDATE 
from Jeanne Moussette 

The Call Committee has received the 
names of potential candidates who look 
promising on paper. We have spoken per-
sonally to each candidate and sent each a 
packet of information about MLC. We are in 
the process of confirming interview dates. It 
is exciting to finally be at this juncture, but 
please continue to keep us in your prayers 
as we focus on selecting our next pastor.   

The Call Committee members are Barbara 
Helde, Chris Backman, Cliff Kurtzweg, 
Maureen Nagy, Clayton Ramsey, Jeanne 
Moussette and Nathan Watson. 

Some comments as we plan  
for the support of 2012. 

Three ministers were talking among 
themselves about the best way to figure out 
how much to give to God.  One said he drew 
a circle on a piece of paper about the size of 
a beach ball and threw his money up in the 
air.  Whatever fell outside of the circle was 
God’sandtherestwashistodowithashe
pleased.  The second minister used a similar 
idea.  He used his Bible.  After throwing his 
money up, whatever remained on top of the 
BiblewasGod’sandtherestwashis.The
third minister said he just threw the money 
up in the air.  He figured that whatever God 
wanted, God could keep, so whatever land-
ed on the floor was his. 

Pastors also struggle with how to  
handle our own stewardship just as you do.  
In the interest of disclosure, let me tell you 
how I have worked this through in hopes 
that it might be a help as you consider your 
own commitment. 

I tithe.  10% of my take home income.  
There are obligations in life, and the  
continuing work of the congregations I 
serve are included in this.  Heat, lights,  
worship materials, paychecks of those who 
work here including my own, and many 
more things, all need to be supported.  The 
simplicity of this is that I can easily figure 
out this amount in my head, and I pay once 
a month.  I have learned a few things about 
tithing.  It is always easier if I write this 
checkfirst.Letthe“discretionaryspend-
ing”comeoutoftheleftovers.Ialsoknow
that if I give this first, my thinking about the 
other 90% changes.  I become a more care-
ful manager of everything that God has

(Continued on page 2) 
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given me.  I have never met one person 
who has taken tithing on as a challenge 
thathasfoundittobeamistake.“There
have been some pretty tight months, and 
sometimes we might have to budget a 
payment, but God has always provided 
enough,”theywillsay.Ihavefoundthe
same thing. 

I also know that God has given me 
much more than my take home amount 
would reflect.  I look for opportunities to 
give more, especially for missions that I 
find meaningful to me.  I love the thought 
that a $10 mosquito proof bed net in  
Africa may allow a child to grow to adult-
hood.  Will they be the one to help lead 
the development of their nation?   I  
support things like the Maasai Girls 
School, and World Hunger, and any  
number of other wonderful things.  
(When I look for socks for the homeless,  
I thank God that He created COSTCO.)  
This is when the giving becomes down-
right fun.  I am learning to be a cheerful 
giver.  Magnolia is a very generous  
congregation when it comes to various 
kinds of mission.  Keep it up.  I am  
honored by your generosity. 

None of us learns how to do some-
thing by a simple infusion of information.  
It takes time, with a lot of steps along the 
way.  We learn to master one level before 
we move on to the next.  This happens in 
learning to manage the gifts that God has 
entrusted to us for our use.  You are  
already at one step.  I encourage you to 
think, pray, plan, and then take the next 
small step on the way. 
May God bless you in your generosity. 
Pastor Doug Stensby 

(Continued from page 1) 

“OUT OF THE DARKNESS”
by Pastor Kragthorpe

Whenever Pastor Krag – the  

usually conservative dresser that he is 

– comes to church wearing a t-shirt 

and a couple of strings of beads, as he 

did on October 2nd, you might guess he 

has been up to something. It all  

became somewhat clearer when he 

used the “Announcement Time” to 
explain. 

Pastor Krag’s extended family –
the Binns’s, Shelton’s and Grimsby’s –
six of them afoot and pushing Mary in 

her wheelchair – had spent Saturday 

forenoon participating in the “Out of 
Darkness” community walk in support 
of the annual fundraising walk around 

Green Lake for the American Founda-

tion for Suicide Prevention. 

The extended family was walking 

in memory of their beloved Ben  

Shelton, who left us much too young 

two and a half years ago on Ash 

Wednesday night. The family  

members were joined by several of 

Ben’s fellow machinists from the 
Belshaw firm. In all, 763 people  

participated in the walk, in memory of 

lost loved ones. Nearly $80,000 was 

raised, with “Team Benjo” among the 
top ten fund-raisers with more than 

$2,200 pledged. 

Pastor Krag says that if he is still 

up to it next year, he will invite all of 

us to participate. Then we can ALL 

wear t-shirts and beads to church! 
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Stewardship 
A message from the Congregational Council President 

The traditional time for Stewardship in most  
Lutheran Churches is in October and November of 
each year. 
Theminuteyousaytheword“Stewardship”you
can see the wheels turning in the heads of all who 
heardtheword.“Ohnowearegoingtotalkabout
moneyagain”!
Well yes, I guess we need to talk about it each year.  
No one likes it except GOD.   The faith practice of 
making a regular financial offering to your congre-
gationisgroundedina“firstfruits”philosophy.
When we ground our giving in a biblical context, 
our financial generosity becomes an expression of 
our love for God, for our neighbor and for our-
selves.   We are new people in Christ: compassion-
ate and eager to share.  We give cheerfully because 
God has given us so MUCH. 
You will be hearing more about our hopes for this 
year’sStewardshipCelebration.
Much love, Linda 

Stewardship / Make it Simple! 
from Celeste Stubbs

OCTOBER is stewardship month here at  
Magnolia Lutheran Church and this year we  
are:using:the:“Make:It:Simple”:program::This:is:
the time when we are all asked to contemplate 
our gifts both monetary and spiritual that have 
the potential to grow our church.  We can do 
this by following Jesus, acting together, facing 
the truth and sharing enough.  This year we will 
be able to hear from members who will high-
light different areas of service and areas of 
need, important to our church.   

October 2 Following Jesus - Donna Hegstrom 
spoke about our social ministry programs and 
how we serve Christ through these programs.  

October 9 Facing the Truth - Celeste Stubbs 
spoke to highlight growing our church as we 
minister to our community. 

October 16 Acting Together - Dwight Dively 
will speak on finance and how it impacts our 
church. 

October 23 Sharing Enough - Mary Langholz 
will highlight our worship life and how we 
might make it rich and beautiful by our service. 

October 30 join us for a brunch between  
services at 9AM. Please bring your commit-
ment card to the brunch so we may gather our 
Pledge:gifts:that:say,:“We:thank:you:Lord:for:all:
that:you:have:given:us”

Please watch for the mailings and consider 
your gifts and how they can support the  
mission of our church locally at Magnolia  
Lutheran Church, our Northwest Washington 
Synod and the global outreach of the ELCA.  

Committees 
Meetings for various committees are being setup to 
plan for Fall activities. Watch for announcements 
and join a committee and help determine the future 
of Magnolia Lutheran. You can help out planning 
worship, taking care of our property, finances, social 
ministry, evangelism and fellowship.  

Stewardship is more than just money—it includes 
our time as well. 
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ELCA Malaria Campaign 
The 2011 ELCA Churchwide Assembly overwhelmingly voted to launch the ELCA Malaria Campaign and join hands 
with our sisters and brothers in Africa to do our part in ending deaths from malaria -- for good. Working as a church, 
through our companion churches in Africa, we already have the structure in place to reach individuals and communities 
that other organizations cannot. Learn more at www.elca.org/malaria.

Horn of Africa: drought updates 
Stay informed with updates from these blogs: 
+ "Keeping Tabs on Tanzania" 
+ "Can We Prevent One Million Deaths Today and Worse Famines Tomorrow?"  
+ "Safe Haven Creates Safe Space for Women and Girls" (a program run by The Lutheran World Federation)  
See http://blogs.elca.org/disasterresponse/ and also www.elca.org/disaster. 

Senegal:  "A light in Linguere" 
"It is exciting and uplifting to see the people of the Linguere parish reaching out and living as witnesses to their Muslim 
neighbors," writes Dirk Stadtlander, ELCA missionary in Senegal, as he describes the faith journey of Fatimata, a young 
Senegalese woman.  Read the entire story at www.elca.org/handinhand; click either the copy-ready bulletin insert or 
the Fall 2011 issue of the Hand in Hand newsletter.

Liberia:  Reflecting on 30 years of service 
ELCA missionary, Bette McCrandall, reflects on 30 years of life and ministry in Liberia. Watch a short video at 
http://blogs.elca.org/handinhand.

Support for new missionaries 
The ELCA will soon be seeking long-term and two-year contract missionaries for 2012. Missionaries will be recruited to 
serve in Madagascar, Slovakia, Egypt, Senegal, Ethiopia, Kenya, Southeast Asia, Indonesia, Japan, Central African 
Republic, Cameroon and Malaysia. Sponsor support is needed. To support a missionary, go to 
www.elca.org/missionarysponsorship.

Cairo, Egypt: Two opportunities to serve with St. Andrew's Refugee Service  
The St. Andrew's Refugee Service is seeking a director to oversee the core functions, administrative and programmatic, 
and maintain relationships as well as an individual to provide strategic leadership for their psychosocial services. Visit 
www.elca.org/globalserve/search, enter keyword "Egypt" at the bottom for more information. 

Toward 2017: The 500th anniversary of the Reformation 
The year 1517 is recognized by many to have been the birth of the Reformation. The Luther Decade, which began in 
2008, has included events around themes leading up to 2017, the 500th anniversary of this event. The ELCA Witten-
berg Center in Germany and the Evangelical Church in Germany are partners in this initiative. See 
www.elca.org/wittenberg.

Sneak Peek: ELCA World Hunger Resource Packet  
The new ELCA World Hunger Resource Packet is in the mail! Each congregation will receive this packet with a collec-
tion of the latest resources designed to raise funds and awareness for ELCA World Hunger in the congregation. This 
packet includes the latest edition of "Congregation Connections," reproducible stories, malaria resources and a copy of 
the new ELCA Good Gifts catalog. Order an additional copy, or any of the specific resources, at 
www.elca.org/resources.

Global Mission Gathering in Long Beach, California, October 21-22 
Equip yourself for God's work in today's global and local realities. For more information and registration, visit 
www.elca.org/glocal. 

Mission Fest 2011: "Going the Distance" in Katy, Texas, October 15-23 
A week committed to study, prayer, music, fellowship and service focused on mission and justice, including a Fun Run 
and Family Walk for the Central African Republic. See www.elca.org/localevents.

In our prayers 
Give thanks for the work of Dr. Steve and Bethany Friberg, ELCA missionaries, as Steve continues to reactivate medi-
cal dispensaries in North Maasailand in Tanzania, and as Bethany works with Maasai women to create and market 
beadwork internationally.

http://www.elca.org/localevents
http://www.elca.org/glocal
http://www.elca.org/resources
http://www.elca.org/wittenberg
http://www.luther2017.de/eng/index.php
http://www.elca.org/globalserve/search
http://www.elca.org/missionarysponsorship
https://community.elca.org/page.redir?target=http%3a%2f%2fblogs.elca.org%2fhandinhand&srcid=468&srctid=1&erid=193211&trid=e285728d-b070-43d4-a69c-58c6b10325bd
https://community.elca.org/page.redir?target=http%3a%2f%2fwww.elca.org%2fhandinhand&srcid=468&srctid=1&erid=193211&trid=e285728d-b070-43d4-a69c-58c6b10325bd
http://www.elca.org/disaster
http://blogs.elca.org/disasterresponse/
http://www.elca.org/malaria
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Women’s Retreat!
What a beautiful weekend to be out the Great Outdoors at Camp  
Lutherwood where an active group of women from our church met to 
spend quality time together.  The time was spent  walking trails 

around the lake, shopping and visiting the 
quaint town of Fairhaven, Playing games, 
putting  together puzzles, swimming in the 
lake, eating and bible study.  Busy and quiet 
time was able to be had by all.  Thank you to 
all the women who took the time away from 
their busy lives to join together and build a 
stronger and a more connected church. 
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MaaSae Lutheran Girls’ School
From Heidi Carpine 

AbenefitfortheMaaSaeLutheranGirls’Schoolin
Tanzania was held on Sunday, May 22, 2011.  A total 
of $3,020.25 was collected and a $200.00 grant from 
our local Thrivent Chapter should be coming.  

An additional $581.00 was collected from the sale 
of jewelry to benefit the women of Ketumbeine. 

MLC would like to support two scholarships of 
$900eachfortheMaaSaeGirls’School.Onefor
Rehena Mejodi and one for Zawadi Lemayani for 
their second year of school. 

We would like to thank Jean Wahlstrom and 
Marvin Kananen, retired ELCA missionaries from 
Tanzania for their informative sermon and talk 
aboutthegirls’school.

Many MLC members took part in preparations for 
this coffee hour including Kimberly Brangwin,  
Dorothy Fribrock, Deborah Moser-Donlen, Helen 
Kack, Elsie Simon, Alice Pease, Pastor Stensby, and 
Joy and Heidi.  

Trivia Answer from Last Month: 
Is there a Story in the stained glass windows? 

Yes, the stained glass windows in the sanctuary have 
stories:behind:them:This:month:we’ll:begin:with:the:
windows on the east side.  

The:windows:on:the:east:side:represent:the:“I:.M”:
phrases in the gospels. Starting at the front: 

I am the DOOR—a door stands ajar 
revealing the bright gold an dred de-
signs of vitality, beauty, and excite-
ment of life that opens through Jesus 
who is indeed the door. 

I am the VINE—also the branches 
which must bear fruit achieved by 
abiding in Christ, to witness in word an 
ddeed to the love and grace of God. 

I am the WAY, the TRUTH and the LIFE—
the golden way or road of Christ parallels 
the brighter, light section supported by a 
blending of white and gold telling of the 
truth that Jesus Christ who walks the 
Way with us is God. 

I am the BREAD—bread images are 
clear, but looking closely we see the 
cross design and the loaf is the corpus 
of the crucifix, bringing to mind the 
Last Supper, our heritage of the Eucha-
rist. 

I am the LIGHT of the world—a bolt of 
lighting illuminating the world could re-
fer:to:our:Lord’s:return:or:to:Christ’s:
glorious power an denergy that floods 
the world. Actually, you are looking 
through a window and just catching a 
glimpse:of:Christ’s:vital:light:that:floods:
into the world. 

So there you have it. Watch for coming descriptions of 
the other stained glass windows around MLC. These 
descriptions were taken from the Dedication Service 
Booklet, written by Dr. Ernst Schwidder, who also  
designed and carved the altar, pulpit and baptismal 
font. 

Trivia Question for this month:  
Where:is:the:“Creation”:window?
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Lutheran Campus Ministry Sunday -  
October 30  
We invite you to celebrate campus ministry Sun-
day on October 30. The day is a celebration of the 
two campus ministry sites we have in the Synod - 
the University of Washington in Seattle and 
Western Washington University in Bellingham. 
October 30th is a time to highlight this extension 
of our ministry with young adults, workers, and 
faculty involved in higher education. 
October 30th is a natural day to recognize cam-
pus ministry. Martin Luther, credited with post-
ing the 95 theses on the church door of the castle 
church in Wittenberg in 1517, was a Professor of 
Biblical Theology at the University of Wittenberg. 
He also became the fist campus pastor. He had 
University students staying with him at his home 
after 1525 and discussed issues of the day and 
theology with students at dinner. 
Take time on the 30th to reflect on this vital mis-
sion of the church. Pray and consider how you 
might help with campus ministry. One important 
contribution is to help with financial challenges 
facing campus ministry. Online donations can be 
made at www.uwlutherans.com.  
Another important  
contribution is to 
help with serving 
meals once a month 
at Covenant House at 
the University of 
Washington. Meals 
are served on 
Wednesday evening and a special dinner is 
served on Thursday evening as we welcome Rev. 
Zenchaun Liu and students and visiting faculty 
from China. Please consider how you might help 
campus ministry. Your gifts will help with  
current members and future leaders of the 
church. 

Regional Events 
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Job Posting 
Programs Manager - Club24 Senior Living at Home 

Club 24 is a local, licensed not-for-profit home care organization. 
We provide non-medical care to seniors, allowing them to stay 
safely in their homes. We are affiliated with Columbia Lutheran 
Home. 
The Programs Manager would provide direct supervision for 
approximately 50 home care providers. 
The responsibilities of this job would include: 
Working with seniors, caregivers and their families to assure that the 

seniors’:needs:are:met
Making home visits to assure consistent compliance with Washington 

Administrative Codes as well as agency policies and procedures. 
Recruiting, interviewing, hiring, orienting, providing training, conduct-

ing performance evaluations, and terminating direct reports.  
Assisting with disciplinary action and staffing decisions. 
In conjunction with Scheduling Coordinator, verifying employee time-

sheets for accuracy and billing purposes. Coordinates with 
bookkeeper. 

Conducting new client field assessments to ensure appropriateness of 
client and services offered and design a plan of care. 

Coordinating nurse delegation for clients needing this service. 
Monitoring, evaluating and updating client services. 
Assisting Director with marketing and development of new clients. 
Collaborating with the Director to evaluate the effectiveness and effi-

ciency of programs and services provided to clients and recom-
mending solutions to improve the program. 

This individual must: excel at problem solving, provide personalized 
customer service, be comfortable working closely with individuals of 
various cultures and backgrounds, work efficiently, be detail-oriented, 
and have a passion for seniors. 
The applicant should have a background or experience in social work, 
case management, senior care, or related fields. 

Please contact Angele Nelson, Human Resources Director for 
Club 24/Columbia Lutheran Ministries, at 206-633-6176 or  
Rachel Endicott, Director of Club 24, at 206-633-6188, for more 
information or to provide recommendations. 

Contruction Update
As of September 16th, the excavation of 
3,200 tons of soil from the Village Cove 
site has been completed. The next step 
will involve the EPA conducting their 
final soil testing and issuing their environmental report.  We have 
been advised that the EPA might take up to three months to is-
sue their final report, so we are anticipating  the EPA approval 
that we need to start the application process for our construction 
loan by January 2012.

UUppccoommiinngg MMaarrkkeettiinngg EEvveennttss

MMAARRKK YYOOUURR CCAALLEENNDDAARRSS!!
Sunday, October 9th – 1:30 to 3:00 pm

Wellness Lecture on “Smoothies” presented by Sean Fordham, 
Director of Wellness at the Hearthstone.  Sean will be serving 
healthy smoothies, while discussing the health benefits of using 
natural ingredients along with recipes on how to utilize seasonal 
fruits and vegetables.  Presentation will be in the lower level of 
the Hearthstone.

SAVE THE DATE – COMING TO THE HEARTHSTONE!

Saturday, November 5th – 3:00 pm   

Dr. William J. Evans, Ph.D. is a Professor of Medicine and Sen-
ior Research Fellow in the Geriatrics Program at the Duke Uni-
versity Medical Center in Durham, NC. and author of the best 
seller Biomarkers: The Ten Determinants of Aging You Can 
Control. More details to follow.

To RSVP to any of these events,   

please call: (206) 774-5153 

or email: villagecove@hearthstone.org

Note from the Editor: 
Please accept my apologies for the late creation/delivery of The Magnolia Lutheran this month. Last week I returned home after 
spending about a week-and-a-half at Ocean Shores on a working vacation. The photos above were from my vacation unit, which I 
could see above my computer screen. The weather varied from bright sunshine to cloudy, windy and rainy. The waves rolled in day 
and night. The working part was creating work schedules for November/December for a large group of seasonal workers (Ho, Ho, 
Ho!). 

mailto:villagecove@hearthstone.org
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Choir Rehearsals continue on Wednesday  
evenings at 7pm. Come and sing.
Bible Study Resumes with Pastor Stensby in the  
library on Tuesdays, at 10am and at 6:30pm. 
The Progressive Dinner takes place this Saturday, 
October 15th. Dinner assignments have been made. 
See you there! 
Longtime member Lisa Lethenstrom died September 
16, 2011, age 93 in Sacramento, CA. 
Longtime member Ruth Westberg died October 9, 
2011. Ruth and Orville joined Magnolia in 1953. Ruth 
worked as parish secretary for several years and  
Orville as choir director. Ruth was 100 years old. 

Around the Parish 

October Birthdays 
10/4 - Dorothy Fribrock 

10/4 - Helen Kack 

10/10 - Irene Holroyd 

10/10 - Barbara Helde 

10/11 - Adam Deehring 

10/11 - Nicholas Deehring 

10/14 - Derek Mezich 

10/16 - Maynard Kragthorpe 

10/22 - Thomas Pollock 

10/22 - John Valiton 

10/28 - Arlene Atchison 

10/30 - Mindy Vredevoogd 

Sunday Worship Attendance - September 
Date 8:15 10am Total 
9/4 13 48 61 
9/11 13 84 97 
9/18 20 81 101 
9/25 13 58 71 

JOB POSTING 
As you may, or may not know, our treasured  
Parish Administrator Deborah Ramsey has given 
us notice that she will be retiring at the end of De-
cember 2011. Deborah will leave some huge shoes 
to fill. We do need to start thinking about who 
might fill these shoes. The personnel committee 
will be posting the opening on the ELCA website 
and if you know someone who might be interest-
ed, please let Linda Johnson or David Moussette 
know. 

Get Your Own 
One day a group of scientists got together and decided that 
man had come a long way and no longer needed God. So they 
picked one scientist to go and tell Him that they were done 
with Him.  
The scientist walked up to God and said, "God, we've decided 
that we no longer need you. We're to the point that we can 
clone people and do many miraculous things, so why don't you 
just go on and get lost?"  
God listened very patiently and kindly to the man. After the 
scientist was done talking, God said, "Very well, how about 
this? Let's say we have a man-making contest." To which the 
scientist replied, "Okay, great!"  
But, God added, "Now, we're going to do this just like I did back 
in the old days with Adam."  
The scientist said, "Sure, no problem" and bent down and 
grabbed himself a handful of dirt.  
God looked at him and said, "No, no, no. You go get your own 
dirt."  

http://www.arcamax.com/jokes/s-962128-464505
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Subject: Love this Doctor!  

Q: Doctor, I've heard that cardiovascular exercise can prolong life. Is this true? 
A: Heart only good for so many beats, and that it... Don't waste on exercise. Everything 
wear out eventually. Speeding up heart not make you live longer; it like saying you extend 
life of car by driving faster. Want to live longer? Take nap. 
Q: Should I reduce my alcohol intake? 
A: Oh no. Wine made from fruit. Brandy distilled wine, that mean they take water out of 
fruity bit so you get even more of goodness that way. Beer also made of grain. Bottom up! 
Q: How can I calculate my body/fat ratio? 
A: Well, if you have body and you have fat, your ratio one to one. If you have two body, your ratio two to one. 
Q: What are some of the advantages of participating in a regular exercise program? 
A: Can't think of single one, sorry. My philosophy: No pain...good! 
Q: Aren't fried foods bad for you? 
A: YOU NOT LISTENING! Food fried in vegetable oil. How getting more vegetable be bad? 
Q : Will sit-ups help prevent me from getting a little soft around the middle? 
A: Oh no! When you exercise muscle, it get bigger. You should only be doing sit-up if you want bigger stomach. 
Q: Is chocolate bad for me? 
A: You crazy?!? HEL-LO-O!! Cocoa bean! Another vegetable! It best feel-good food around! 
Q: Is swimming good for your figure? 
A: If swimming good for figure, explain whale to me. 
Q: Is getting in shape important for my lifestyle? 
A: Hey! 'Round' is shape! 
Well... I hope this has cleared up any misconceptions you may have had about food and diets. 
And remember: 
Life should NOT be a journey to the grave with the intention of arriving safely in an attractive and well-preserved 
body, but rather to skid in sideways, tires and brakes smoking - Champagne in one hand, chocolate in the other - 
body thoroughly used up, totally worn out and screaming "WOO-HOO, what a ride!!" 
AND... 
For those of you who watch what you eat, here's the final word on nutrition and health. It's a relief to know the 
truth after all those conflicting nutritional studies. 
1. The Japanese eat very little fat and suffer fewer heart attacks than Americans. 
2. The Mexicans eat a lot of fat and suffer fewer heart attacks than Americans. 
3. The Chinese drink very little red wine and suffer fewer heart attacks than Americans. 
4. The Italians drink a lot of red wine and suffer fewer heart attacks than Americans. 
5. The Germans drink a lot of beer and eat lots of sausages and fats and suffer fewer heart attacks than Americans. 
CONCLUSION: Eat and drink what you like. Speaking English is apparently what kills you. 

Editor’s:Note:This:article:was:submitted:via:email:It:is:a:joke!:No:disrespect:was:intended:on:doctors:or:.sian:people
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Servants for October 
Sunday, October 9 - 17th Sunday after Pentecost 

Assisting Minister—Celeste Stubbs 

Lector—Jeanne Moussette 

Acolyte—10:00 AM—Helena Harris 

Altar Guild—Caroline Alabach & Jeanne Moussette

 Ushers—Clayton Ramsey & Rob Rowan  

 Counters—Donna Hegstrom 

Coffee Hour—Jeanne Moussette

Sunday, October 16 - 18th Sunday after Pentecost 

Assisting Minister—Brian Reierson 

Lector—Beth Harwood 

Acolyte—10:00 AM—Kristjan Sigmar 

Altar Guild—Caroline Alabach & Jeanne Moussette

 Ushers—Clayton Ramsey & Rob Rowan  

 Counters—Todd Glockley 

Coffee Hour—Deborah Moser-Donlen

 Flowers—Jennifer Kroeger for Kari 

Sunday, October 23 - 19th Sunday after Pentecost 

Assisting Minister—Beth Harwood 

Lector—Elsie Simon 

Acolyte—10:00 AM—Alexi Lewis 

Altar Guild—Kay Kurtzweg & Kathleen Brose

 Ushers—Clayton Ramsey & Rob Rowan  

 Counters—Donna Hegstrom 

Coffee Hour—David Aasen & Kathleen Brose

 Flowers—Mary Langholz

Sunday, October 30 - Reformation Sunday 

Assisting Minister—Kimberly Brangwin 

Lector—Deborah Ramsey 

Acolyte—10:00 AM—Gaby Campbell 

Altar Guild—Kay Kurtzweg & Kathleen Brose

 Ushers—Clayton Ramsey & Rob Rowan  

 Counters—Don Running 

Coffee Hour—Nordtvedt Family

 Flowers—Kimberly Brangwin

Sunday, November 6 - All Saints Sunday 

Assisting Minister—Mark Johnson 

Lector—Jeanne Moussette 

Acolyte—10:00 AM—Emma Simonson 

Altar Guild—Irene & Russ Long

 Ushers—Cliff Kurtzweg  

 Counters—Mark Kelly 

Coffee Hour—Deborah Moser-Donlen

 Flowers—Pauline McIntosh 

PPlleeaassee uussee tthhiiss lliisstt aass aa bbooookkmmaarrkk
aanndd kkeeeepp tthhee ffoolllloowwiinngg iinn yyoouurr
pprraayyeerrss::

Pam Baumler, friend of Beth Harwood 

Lucile Bennett 

Mana Cazzanti

Chris Cross at home. 

John Cross at home. 

Myron Cross, with heart issues. 

Dorothy Fribrock 

Milt Furness, friend of Linda Norby 

Kathi Goertzen 

Mat Hale, friend of John & Mo Nagy 

Bob Harris 

Ron Hobbs 

Barb Haro 

Irene Holroyd

Ginny Joiner, with daughter Jeanne Moussette. 

Nick Jones 

Cliff Kurtzweg

Lee Lubin, at home. 

Bob McIntosh, at home. 

Judy Maleng 

Kassandra Mirosh, cousin of Victoria Watson, 

Dave Muramoto (father of Tom Muramoto) 

Mary Muramoto (mother of Tom Muramoto) 

Alice Ness 

Mary Obrastoff (friend of Kay Kurtzweg). 

Lora Overgard, (mother of Joan Ritland)

Mark Reiff 

Geri Russell, quilter at MLC 

Mary Shelton, Pastor Kragthorpe’s daughter

Elsie Simon 

Sue Soderstrom, Susan Dively’s mother

Georgene Swenson 

Keith Swenson 

Carmel Tanner, friend of John & Mo Nagy 

Frank & Helen Wicklund, at home. 

Sally Winkel 
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The Magnolia Lutheran is published 

the first Wednesday of each month to 

nurture our members and extend the 

ministry of our congregation. 

Publication deadline is the 25th of the 

preceding month. 

Contact Us: 
Magnolia Lutheran Church 
2414 31st Avenue West 
Seattle,WA98199 
Phone: 206-284-0155 
Fax:206-284-4553 
Email: mlcelca@qwestoffice.net
www.MagnoliaLutheranChurch.com

Ministers: 
 Members of the Congregation 
 Pastor: 
  The Rev. Doug Stensby  
 Director of Music: 
 Ann Simonson 
 Organist: 
 Ann Simonson 
 Parish Administrator: 
 Deborah Ramsey 
 Caretaker: 
 Mara Meloy 
 Nursery Attendant: 
 Amie Cuhaciyan 
 Newsletter Editor: 
 Russ Long, email: Russell_Long@msn.com
 Youth Director—LEAP & VERGE 

Worship Services: 
Sundays 

8:15 AM, Holy Communion 
10:00 AM, Holy Communion 
Nursery Care Provided 

Education Hour:
Sundays 

9:00 AM (for all ages) 
Adult Sunday School  

Fellowship: 
Sundays, 11:00 AM 

Youth: 
Sundays, 5:00 PM Verge for middle school 

7:00 PM , LEAP for high school at  
Magnolia Presbyterian Church 
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